

Motorists had to be careful after torrential rains on the 9th of September flooded roadways and left many washed out areas, such as this dangerous one along the road to Sutherland's Lake. (Harrington Photo)

UCW Fall Rally October 16TH

By Christine Urquhart

UCW Presbyterial Fall Rally will be held at St. Andrew's United Church, Truro, on Tuesday October 16th with registration from 9:30 - 10am.

Program will consist of a

report on the National Meeting in Ancaster Ontario and Valery Hearder from Mahone Bay and originally from South Africa, talking about African Threads.

There will be items to pur-

chase to help support this worthwhile project. There will also be a Book Display.

Masstown UCW will meet on Thursday October 4th, 7pm, at the Masstown United Church. All ladies welcome!



Jim Lorraine introduces guest entertainer 11 year old Makayla Lynn. This was Makayla's second time performing at the corn maze's Anti-Bullying Event.



Proudly Educating our Customers in Plain English

askus@failsafe-computer.com

Vote October 20TH

Continued from page 1 20th will be as follows: 9A -Debert Legion; 9B & 9C will be located at the Onslow-Belmont Fire Hall. Mobile poll 9D will operate at Debert Court, Debert.

DISTRICT 10 voters have two candidates to choose as their representative for the next four years. Tom Taggart, a real estate agent, and incumbent councillor who has served on council for the past four years. He is opposed by Doug Cooke, retired, who served on council for 22 years and was defeated by Taggart in the 2008 municipal election.

District 10's only Advance Poll will operate from the Great Village Fire Hall at 8730, Hwy #2, Great Village on October 11th and 16th from 12 noon to 8:00 pm. Regular polls for Saturday, October 20th, will be located at: 10A, Five Islands Fire Hall; 10B

Economy recreation Centre; 10C - Bass River Senior Citizen's Hall; 10D -Londonderry Community Centre; 10E - Great Village Fire Hall and 10F Elementary Chiganois School.

On page 17 to 21 in this issue, are the replies to eight questions posed to each candidate. Regardless of who wins, the Shoreline Journal will offer and encourage councilors for Districts 9 & 10 to submit a monthly column, as we have done for the past four years.

Members Support Board's Decision to Close Branch

The Board of Directors of Community Credit Union confirmed the scheduled Special Meeting of the General Membership was held Thursday, August 30, 2012 at the Wandlyn Inn, Amherst, NS. The purpose of the meeting was to provide additional financial information concerning the closure of the Bass River branch. This meeting and information was requested by the Bass River committee members. The general membership present resolved that they had confidence in the Boards' decision to close the Bass River

Board Chair Charlotte MacVicar confirmed "we were

very pleased with the meeting and in particular the vote of confidence from the general membership in our decision to close the Bass River branch. The overwhelming support from the members in attendance demonstrated that the action taken by the Board for the sustainability of the entire Credit Union was appropriate."

Chair MacVicar further stated that "the Board has reached out to the Bass River Committee on several occasions to meet and discuss their very recent proposal and we are hopeful that this will happen in the near future. We were, however, disappointed that the committee

members opted not to attend the meeting they had specifically requested.

President and CEO Darrell Kuhn reiterated MacVicar's comments "this has been a very difficult matter for everyone, including our Board and the Bass River members. Unfortunately the financial results and economic and demographic challenges have necessitated this decision." Kuhn further stated: We look forward to discussing the proposal received from the com-

Community Credit Union has three branches, in Truro. Amherst, and Bass River with over 9000 customer - members and assets of \$85 Million.



Municipality of Colchester

Municipal and School Board Elections

ADVANCE POLL 12:00 noon – 8:00 pm

Thursday, October 11, 2012 Tuesday, October 16, 2012

ADVANCE POLL LOCATIONS:

District 1	Emergency Operations Centre	39 Pictou Rd Bible Hill
District 2	Cobequid Fire Hall # 1	3830 Hwy 236 Lr Truro
District 3	Hilden Fire Hall	1414 Hwy 2
District 4	Middle Stewiacke Rec Centre	2395 Hwy 289
District 5	Salmon River Fire Hall	1102 Salmon River Rd
District 6	Emergency Operations Centre	39 Pictou Rd Bible Hill
District 7	Tatamagouche Fire Hall	202 Main St
District 8	North River Fire Hall	94 Truro Rd
District 9	Debert Legion	1252 Masstown Rd
District 10	Great Village Fire Hall	8739 Hwy 2
District 11	Emergency Operations Centre	39 Pictou Rd Bible Hill

Any qualified elector may vote at the advance poll.

Truro, NS

September 19, 2012 Lorraine Dawson, Returning Officer